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Plant 
Sale 

 at  
 

St Andrew's Church, 
Moulton 

 
Saturday 6 May 2017 

 
11.00 to 3.00  

 
 
 
 

Come along and 
stock up your garden 

with summer 
bedding, tomatoes 

and herbs, all locally 
grown 

 
Cake and produce 

stall 

Garden 
paraphernalia 

 
Tombola 

 
 

Refreshments will be 
available  

 
 
 
 
 

All proceeds will contribute to Moulton 
Village Association funds 
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MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP NEWS 

Tel: 377198  Open Monday to Friday 8.00 – 2.00, Fridays also 5.00 – 7.00, Saturday 8.30 – 1.00 
 
 
 

 
Walkers and cyclists are already using the garden as a welcome pit stop.  It’s a great place to meet friends or just 
enjoy a quiet half hour with a cup of coffee and the newspaper. 
 
A note for shareholders: To save on costs, I 
would be grateful if any shareholder who does not 
currently receive things by email could let me 
know if they would like a printed copy of the AGM 
minutes.  Please either ask for a copy when you 
are next in the shop, or ring me at the shop 
(377198) or at home (377434) and I will get a 
copy to you.  Thanks. 
Helen 
 
Organic Honey Toasted Muesli 
Made extra delicious with cashews and 
cranberries and all totally organic.  Produced in 
Yorkshire too! 
 

£4.62 for 500g 

Guess the number of Easter eggs in the 
basket! 
You might just be the winner of £25 in shop 
vouchers 
 
Triple Choc Chip Biscuits 
From Farmhouse Biscuits. Totally delicious 
and gluten free too.  ££1.45 for 150g 
 

MIDDLETON TYAS POST OFFICE 
Telephone: 339111 
 
Opening hours:  8.30 – 1.30, Mondays, 
Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays 
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News from the parish council 
Handyman 
The Parish Council is currently recruiting a 
Handyman for the Village.  Those of you with 
eagle-eyes will have seen this on our Facebook 
page and on our website, but if not, please go 
to http://www.middletontyas.org.uk/…/News_and_E
vents_24467.aspx where you will find more 
details. 
 
Surface Water Management 
Work continues behind the scenes to address 
surface water management issues. At Scotch 
Corner progress has been slowed by the NYCC 
requirement for three trial trenches to be dug to 
see if there is likely to be anything of 
archaeological interest to be found-let's hope not. 
The design work and revised calculations for the 
Slough diversion have been completed and, 
subject to NYCC consent, work could start before 
the end of March. Finally, the draft drainage 
report for the wider catchment above Kneeton 
Lane has been completed for Landteam and the 
final report is expected to be available shortly. 
 
Play Park 
Work continues on the Play Park.  The fence is 
now in a good state with the signs relocated and 
the trim trail completed.  The new waste bin and 
bench will be ordered this month.  Until the 
weather improves it will be difficult to create a 
better, safe surface.  Another inspection has now 
been requested and we are hopeful that a 
positive outcome will be reached before too much 
longer. 
 
Moulton matters 
Plant Sale 2017 
Calling all gardeners, shrub and flower growers, 
bakers and produce makers!!   
The Plant Sale will be held on Saturday 6 May.   
We welcome donations of plants of all sorts, both 
outdoor and indoor.  Why not clear out the potting 
shed? Let us have your redundant tools, the pots 
you no longer need and any other garden 
paraphernalia clogging up the man (or woman) 
cave!   
Donations of cakes and other produce will be 
welcome on the day.  Our legendary bacon 
and/or sausage butties will be available and why 
not have a go on our fabulous tombola! 
 
Thank you for your support and we look forward 
to welcoming you to Moulton.   
 
 

Community Defibrillator 
A familiarisation session was held at the Black 
Bull Inn recently led by the Yorkshire Ambulance 
Service and attended by a good number of 
Moulton residents.  Information was given 
regarding what to do in an emergency and in use 
of the defibrillator.  The message from YAS was 
that we should not delay in calling 999 if an 
emergency arises and that instruction will be 
given by the operator in use of the defibrillator 
which is located at the entrance to the Black Bull 
car park.  The defibrillator itself also gives 
instructions in its use.  Thanks once again to all 
who have made this important project possible.  
The Best Kept Village 2016 plaque has been 
fixed to the defibrillator casing. 
 
 

 
 
 
Books in the Bus Shelter 
The sale of books, DVDs and CDs in the bus 
shelter during February and March raised £25.81.   
Thanks to all who have supported the village.        
 
Good quality fiction books are always welcome.  
Please leave them in the bus shelter rather than 
trying to squeeze them into the boxes if they are 
full.  Thanks. 
 
All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village 
Association funds. 
 
Highways Maintenance 
A further request has been made to NYCC to 
refurbish the rumble strips on access roads into 
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Moulton and these will be renewed soon.  The 
drains around the village have been cleaned.  
 
The new sign for the plinth on the Cowtons road 
should be delivered soon and will be funded by 
the MVA.  
 
Village Communications 
If any resident would like to receive updates from 
NYCC, RDC, A1l2b and other organisations, 
please contact John Gentry at Garth Cottage and 
you will be added to the “Bcc” list.  If anyone 
already receiving these communications changes 
their email address or no longer wishes to receive 
them, please let John know.   
 
Church Cleaning: 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St 
Andrew’s. 
April: Mr and Mrs Whitehead 
May: Mr and Mrs Stephens 
 
School Report 
Keep up to date with all that is happening at the 
School by signing up for weekly newsletters that 
will be emailed to you.  
 
Please go to the school web site which is 
http://www.ef-mtschools.co.uk, then News and 
then Newsletters  and sign up for the weekly 
Newsletter.   
 
You can also keep up to date by using the links 
below:  
 
Blog - www.blog.ef-mtschools.co.uk 
Facebook - www.facebook.com/efmtschools 
Twitter – www.twitter.com/ef_mtschools 
 
Dodgy dealing in fish? 
North Yorkshire Trading Standards has noticed 
an increase in the number of reports of fish 
sellers cold calling residents in North Yorkshire, 
pressurising them into buying large quantities of 
fish they do not want or need.  
 
Please do not purchase from traders who cold 
call at your door. If you are visited by such sellers 
and feel harassed or intimidated please contact 
the police on 101 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Comic relief 

 
 
Everyone who donated to the Bob Marley 
definitely look-alike outside the shop on Friday 24 
March will be delighted to hear that £205 was 
raised and promptly banked with Dorothy for 
Comic Relief.  Many thanks to everybody who 
supported the fun. 
 

APRIL FOOL PRANK? 
Not at all! 
A group of knitters, (part of our art/crafts 
group) invite you to a 
 

COFFEE MORNING 
on Saturday 1 April 10-12 noon. 

in the Memorial Hall. 
 

Come and see some of the garments and 
blankets we have been knitting for the 
charitable organisation 

‘KNIT FOR PEACE’ 
which distributes them to needy areas of the 
world, including the UK.   
 
All money from the Coffee Morning will go 
towards the Friarage Hospital MRI Scanner 
Appeal, that benefits all of our community.  
We hope you can join us then. 
 

Coffee/Tea and biscuits  £2 
A raffle will be held. 

 
(Anyone with spare wool, might like to donate 
it to our avid knitters) 
 
Thank You 
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Middleton Tyas Parish Council 
 

Clerk:  Mrs C. Jones Email:  clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk Tel:  01325 377062 
 

 The Old Chapel Middleton 
Tyas Richmond 
 North Yorkshire 
March 2017 DL10 6PP 
 
 

VACANCY for HANDYMAN 
for CASUAL WORK in MIDDLETON TYAS 

 
 
The Parish Council has a vacancy for a HANDYMAN to undertake various outdoor 
maintenance tasks within the Parish. 
 
ALL TASKS will be outdoors and will include, but not be restricted to: 
 

Cleaning benches / seating around the village and in Playing Field / Play Park 
Cleaning / painting notice boards 
Trimming shrubs /hedges 
Checking items for renewal or repair 
Sign checking and cleaning 
Weed removal 
Litter picking 
Other similar maintenance tasks that may be required from time to time. 

 
EMPLOYMENT – You will be employed by the Parish Council on a casual basis. 
 
HOURS – by agreement but in the region of 6 hours per month. 
 
PAYMENT - will be made at an hourly rate (National Living Wage) under the Parish 
Council’s current payroll arrangements. 
 
INSURANCE - You will be fully insured under the Parish Council’s Public Liability Insurance 
policy.  
 
APPLICATIONS - should be made in writing, giving details of your current experience and 
relevant skills for this position, no later than 30 April 2017. 
 
 
Christine Jones 
Clerk to the Parish Council 
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Community First Responders – 
-they save lives, you could too 
 
The Community First Responder (CFR) Scheme 
is a partnership between Yorkshire Ambulance 
Service (YAS) and local groups of volunteers 
living within the community.  As organized 
volunteers for the ambulance service we work as 
part of a dedicated team whose aim is to reduce 
the number of pre-hospital deaths in Yorkshire. 
 
In many medical emergencies, the first few 
minutes are critical and, if effective treatment can 
be provided within that time, lives can be saved.  
We are trained by YAS in basic life support skills: 
Cardio Pulmonary Resuscitation (CPR), the use 
of Automated External Defibrillators (AED) and 
administration of oxygen. 
 
You need to be at least 16 years old, have a 
clean driving licence and access to a car when on 
duty.  Full training is given by YAS and uniform 
and equipment is provided.  We expect a 
commitment of about four hours a week but the 
actual time volunteers are ‘on call’ is decided by 
them.  If you feel that this worthwhile and 
interesting volunteering could be for you and you 
would like to help your community, contact Tony 
Smailes, the local co-ordinator, for further details 
on 01325 339856 or tsmailes728@gmail.com 
	
Reducing	local	NHS	medicines	waste	
NHS	Hambleton,	Richmondshire	and	Whitby	Clinical	
Commissioning	group	(the	CCG)	is	running	a	campaign	
called	‘Help	save	NHS	Resources’,	encouraging	
patients	to	think	about	the	cost	to	the	LOCAL	NHS	
when	prescription	medicines	are	wasted	or	ordered	
without	looking	at	alternatives.	
	
Wasted	medicines	cost	our	LOCAL	NHS	nearly	£1	
million	a	year	–	this	could	pay	for	one	of	the	following:	

• 1058	days	of	care	in	an	Intensive	Treatment	
Unit	for	critically	ill	patients	

• 5389	outpatient	appointments	with	a	
consultant	

• 1764	days	of	treatment	in	a	Special	Baby	Care	
Unit	for	seriously	ill	babies	

• 20,000	GP	appointments	
• 99,700	blood	tests	
• 20	community	nurses	
• 16,363	hearing	tests	

	

	
	
	
Also,	it	costs	the	NHS	four	times	more	to	provide	
paracetamol	on	prescription	than	it	does	to	buy	them	
in	a	local	pharmacy	or	supermarket	which	can	also	
supply	advice	and	medication	to	manage	minor	
ailments	such	as	cold	sores,	headaches,	infant	colic	
and	eczema.	
	
Janet	Probert,	Chief	Officer	of	the	CCG	said:	‘The	NHS	
is	facing	serious	financial	challenges	–	this	will	come	
as	no	surprise	to	our	residents	so	we	are	urging	
ev3eryone	to	look	at	things	a	little	differently.	
	
When	next	ordering	repeat	prescriptions,	please	
check	what	supplies	you	already	have.	
It	may	not	be	necessary	to	order	all	your	medicines	
every	time,	especially	those	which	are	not	taken	every	
day.		
	
We	fully	appreciate	that	some	of	our	patients	still	
need	to	order	medications	on	prescription	so	we	are	
raising	awareness	to	those	patients	with	less	serious	
conditions	who	may	be	able	to	visit	a	pharmacist,	go	
to	their	local	supermarket	or	even	look	in	their	
medicine	cabinet	to	see	what	they	already	have.’		
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Black Bull ad inserted here 
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Church News 
Thoughts from Charlie, the Rectory Saluki 
 
Easter means one thing to a Saluki with a snout 
for sniffing……. Bunnies! For Samson the 
greyhound, it means sunbathing and dreaming of 
running. For Dodger the Jack, it means holidays 
and cuddles with his favourite person, Eve. And 
for Bach? Well no-one is really very sure as to 
what anything means to him, least of all Bach, but 
it usually involves chaos. 
 
It is with chaos in mind and confusion over what, 
in the Christian calendar, is the greatest feast, 
that I found the following poem. It involves 
bunnies which cheered me up, and involves the 
Christian hope, which cheered the biscuit-buyer 
up. So with love from all in the Rectory at this 
Eastertide, we hope it cheers you too. 
 
 
 
 

Easter Time (By William F. Heffner) 
Easter time is here again  
And bunnies everywhere,  
Don't salute, a substitute,  
There is no holy hare.  
 
So coloured eggs and jelly beans,  
Don't mean a bunny thing,' 
Cause bunnies do, what bunnies do  
And have no gifts to bring.  
 
So Easter Time's, the time to know,  
A lie could not survive  
And here's the proof in gospel truth;  
JESUS IS ALIVE!! 
 
Church Flowers  
We will be decorating the church for Easter at 
10.00 on Saturday 15 April.  Please bring any 
flowers and greenery you can spare to help make 
the church look beautiful for the Easter Festival.  
Thanks. 
Sara 
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St Michael’s Majors 
We are unable to fix a date for this month’s tea for 
various reasons, mostly due to shortness of help.  
When we can fix a date we will let you all know. 
Sara 
 
Home-made Soup Lunch 
The Home-made Soup Lunch on March 11 raised 
£247 for church funds, which has put a big smile 
on our treasurer’s face.  Many thanks to 
everybody who came and who supported the 
event in any way. 
Diana Donnison 
 
Church cleaning rota 
w/b  3 and 10 April Mrs Baxter and Mrs Gentry 
 17 and 24 April Mrs Nimmins 
  
 
 
 
Richmondshire Choral Society 

Sings 
 
 
‘Messiah’ by GF Handel 
 
Saturday 13 may 7.30 
 
St Mary’s Church , Richmond 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Richmondshire Choral Society 
 
‘Messiah by GF Handel 
 
Saturday 13 May 7.30 
 
St Mary’s Church, Richmond  
 
Conducted by Edward Seymour 
 
With Hannah Grove (soprano), Michael Ash 
(counter tenor), Toby Ward (tenor), D’Arcy Bleiker 
(bass) 
 
Andrew Christer (continuo) and Richmondshire 
Baroque Orchestra 
 
Tickets £13 in advance , £15 at the door. 
Students £1. 
Available from www.richchoral.org.uk (+ 
transaction fee), from choir members, castle Hill 
Books or phone 01325 374112  
 
Editor’s Corner. 
Copy for the May issue to me by 20 April at 2 The 
Green or ring me on 377311 or email me at 
dianahthomas@gmail.com 
Diana Thomas 
 
Claiming dates 
April 
Thursday 13 April 7.00 Parish Council meeting 
May  
Saturday 6 May 10.30 am - 12 noon. Bacon 
Butties and Coffee  
Saturday 6 May Moulton Plant Sale  
June 
Sunday 25 June 2.00 – 6.00 Open Gardens Great 
and Small2.00 – 6.00 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St Michael and All Angels  
Church 

Coffee Morning 
Proceeds in aid of church funds 

 
Come along and enjoy a chat, 
coffee/tea and a bacon butty 

 
On Saturday 20th May 2017 
at 10-30 am until 12-00 noon 

in the Memorial Hall 
Adults £4.00 Children £2.00 

          
We look forward to welcoming 

new and old friends. 
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CHURCH SERVICES – APRIL 2017 
Sunday 2nd April Fifth Sunday of Lent Middleton Tyas 
9.30 am Holy Communion CW 
(T) 

 Rev. J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. P. Aitken Mr. R. Aitken 

Reader Mrs. M. Hill  

Readings Romans 8, 6-11  P 119 John 11, 1-45  P 119 

Refreshments will be served after this service. 

 

Sunday 9th April Palm Sunday Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Morning Prayer CW (T)   Mrs. E. Croft 

Sidesmen Miss. M. Brown Mrs. S. Mahaffy 

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas  

Readings Isaiah 50, 4-9a  P 124 Matthew 21, 1-11  P122 

 

Sunday 9th April Palm Sunday Moulton 
6pm Evening Prayer BCB  Rev. J. Lane 
Readings Isaiah 50, 4-9a P124 Matthew 27, 11-54 P 131 

 

Wednesday 12th April 10.30am. Holy Communion Eryholme 
13th. April- Maundy Thursday 7pm Holy Communion Manfield 
Good Friday 2pm. Stations of The Cross Middleton Tyas 
 

Sunday 16th  April EASTER DAY  
NO SERVICE AT MIDDLETON TYAS* 
8.00am Croft Holy Communion BCP 
9.30am Cleasby Holy Communion CW 
 

Sunday 23rd April Second Sunday of Easter Eryholme 

NO SERVICE AT MIDDLETON TYAS*  

A joint service of Holy Communion at 10.30 am, Eryholme Rev. J. Lane 

 

Sunday 30th April Third Sunday of Easter Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Morning Prayer CW  V. Waugh 

Sidesmen Mrs. S. Vaux Mrs. M. Sheridan 

Reader Mr. A. Hindhaugh  
Readings Acts 2, 14a, 36-41  P200 Luke 24, 13-35 P 202 

*If anyone would like to attend the services on Easter Day or 23rd. April, but need transport, please 
contact Liz Croft who will try to arrange lifts.   
 If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev J Lane on 01325 377918  
 


